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MINUTES

WEST VIRGINIA BOARD OF EDUCATION

Capitol Building 6, Room 353
1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East

Charleston, West Virginia
January 11, 2017
I.
Call to Order

 
Following the welcome, Pledge of Allegiance, and introductions, President Michael I. Green called the meeting of the West Virginia Board of Education (WVBE) to order at 10:10      a.m. on January 11, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.


The following members were present and a quorum was established:  President Green, Vice President Lloyd G. Jackson II, Secretary Beverly E. Kingery, Thomas W. Campbell, Tina H. Combs (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck, William M. White, James S. Wilson, and ex officio Michael J. Martirano, State Superintendent of Schools. Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.
II.
Technology Presentation - Minecraft

Mr. Warren Patterson, Chief Officer, Division of Technology, presented a video highlighting Minecraft.  West Virginia students in grades PreK-12 participated in a Minecraft Design/Build competition challenging participants to either create a new version of the state capitol building or produce a replica of the current complex using Minecraft.
III.
Recognitions

The Board recognized Minecraft Design/Build competition winners in attendance at the meeting.

Benjamin Reed, Village of Barboursville Elementary School

Zane Spencer, Cherry River Elementary School

Elizabeth Shaf, Charleston Catholic High School
 Justin Hardwick, East Fairmont High School
IV.
Delegations


Ms. Sally Kirk Adkins (distributed information), Valley Head Elementary School Local School Improvement Council, Ms. Melissa Wilfong (provided remarks for the minutes), Randolph County, Ms. Candace Shrader (provided remarks for the minutes), Randolph County, Mr. George Coussoule, Randolph County, Ms. Andrea Buck (provided remarks for the minutes), PTO President, Valley Head Elementary School, and Ms. Nicole Matthew, Valley Head Public Library, addressed the Board regarding the closure of Valley Head Elementary; Mr. Franklin Groves, Greenbrier County, and Ms. Carolyn Arritt, Fayette County, addressed the Board regarding school consolidation.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment V.)
V.
Approval of Agenda



President Green recognized Senator Kenny Mann, Chair of Senate Education, who provided brief remarks.  Dr. White requested Dr. Kathy D'Antoni, Chief Officer, Division of Career Technical Education, be recognized for her expertise and professionalism especially exhibited during a recent national webinar.  


President Green provided a brief overview of the agenda schedule and called for a motion to approve the agenda.   Dr. White moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the agenda be approved.  Mr. Campbell stated his opposition to the agenda in that it did not hold an item regarding the A-F grading system and stated further that he would continue to be in opposition to approving agendas until such item appears on an agenda.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried with seven members voting yes and one member, Mr. Campbell, voting no.    

VI.
West Virginia Public Broadcasting



Mr. Scott Finn, Executive Director and CEO, West Virginia Public Broadcasting (WVPB), provided information regarding the WVPB PBS KIDS 24/7 channel.  The channel's free 24/7 services are designed to meet the needs of today's children and provide learning opportunities for every child, especially those at risk, whenever and wherever they access media.  (PowerPoint presentation attached to Official Minutes, Attachment W.)   
VII.
Office of Diversion and Transition Programs


Mr. Jacob Green, Special Assistant to Chief Officer, WVDE Office of Diversion and Transition Programs, provided an update regarding the option pathway program and youth reporting centers.  Ms. Kingery thanked Mr. Green and his staff regarding their efforts.
VIII.

Items for Future Consideration


President Green called for items for consideration on a future agenda.  Mr. Campbell requested, as a result of Governor-elect Justice's transition team meeting, the following items be placed on an agenda:  the A-F grading system, provision of 180 days of instruction, and  right‑sizing staff at the state level.  Mr. Campbell also requested an item regarding challenges faced by rural mountain areas.  Dr. White requested the following items be placed on a future agenda as soon as possible:  the video-streaming of meetings and a retreat.
IX.
Consent Agenda


President Green called for a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Ms. Kingery   moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that the Consent Agenda be approved.  Upon the call for the question the Consent Agenda was unanimously approved.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachments A through J.)  President Green deferred New Business item A. Memorandum of Agreement between the West Virginia Board of Education and West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources to later in the agenda.
· Approved minutes of December 14, 2016  (Attachment A)
· Received WVDE personnel matters  (Attachment B)

· Approved Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need  policies for Berkeley, Greenbrier, Harrison, and Randolph County Schools  (Attachment C)
· Received notice of receipt of Employment of Substitute Teachers in Areas of Critical Need Affidavits from Preston County Schools
· Approved four first time waivers of WVBE Policy 2510, section 7.5.c.8.A (Attachment D)
· Approved an embedded credit policy for McDowell County  (Attachment E)
· Approved a general education alternative certification program for Summers County in partnership with RESA 1 and Marshall University for the following endorsements: Art PK-AD, Biology 9-AD, Chemistry 9-AD, Early Education PK-K, Elementary Education K-6, English 5-AD, Family and Consumer Science 5-AD, French 5-AD, General Science 5-AD, Health 5-AD, Mathematics 5-AD, Music PK-AD, Physical Education PK-AD, Physics 9‑AD, School-Library Media PK-AD, Social Studies 5-AD, Spanish 5-AD, and Wellness PK-AD  (Attachment F)
· Approved a special education alternative certification program for Summers County in partnership with RESA 1 and Marshall University for the following endorsements: Emotional/Behavior Disorders K-6 and 5-AD, Mentally Impaired K-6 and 5-AD, Multi-Categorical K-6 and 5-AD, Preschool Special Needs PreK-K, Severe Disabilities K-AD, Specific Learning Disabilities K-6 and 5-AD  (Attachment G)
· Approved Glenville State College's Teacher-in-Residence Agreement with Nicholas County  (Attachment H)

· Approved Ohio Valley University's Teacher-in-Residence Agreements with Roane County  (Attachment I)

· Approved the West Virginia Licensure Testing Directory  (Attachment J).
X.
Closure of Valley Head Elementary School


Randolph County Ten Year (2010-2020)


Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP)



Mr. Mike Pickens, Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Facilities and Transportation, presented the closure of Valley Head Elementary School (Randolph County) for the Board's consideration. The Randolph County Board of Education requested approval of the closure of Valley Head Elementary School at the conclusion of the 2016-2017 school year.  The students from this school will be relocated to George Ward Elementary School at the beginning of the 2017-2018 school year.  The Randolph County Board of Education unanimously approved this closure on December 16, 2016.  This closure will:  1) provide the students with an improved learning environment, 2) result in a cost savings for the county, and 3) permit resources saved to be allocated for the good of all students in Randolph County.

Mr. Pamela S. Hewitt, Superintendent of Randolph County Schools, requested a waiver of Policy 6204 regarding the date by which the closure vote must occur.  Dr. White addressed the Board and stated that he was in opposition to the request as it does not follow process/policy.  President Green requested Ms. Mary Catherine Tuckwiller, General Counsel to the WVBE, address the Board and explain the waiver request.    


It was requested that action regarding the waiver request be deferred until written documentation is presented to the Board for consideration. 
XI.
Reimagined Instructional Time Application for Monroe County



Mr. Clayton Burch, Chief Officer, Division of Teaching and Learning, addressed the Board regarding Reimagined Instructional Time application for Monroe County.  

Ms. Joetta Basile (distributed information), Superintendent of Monroe County Schools, presented Monroe County's Reimagined Instructional Time application for the Board's consideration.  Following discussion, Mr. Campbell moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that Monroe County's Reimagined Instructional Time application be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment M.)


Mr. Burch provided a brief update regarding the automation of the school calendar.  President Green requested New Business items E. Policy 2520.14, West Virginia College- and Career‑Readiness Standards for Technology and Computer Science, F. Policy 2520.19, West Virginia College- and Career-Readiness Dispositions and Standards for Student Success for Grades K-12, and G. Recommendations of West Virginia Schools for Innovations in Education Designations, be taken up.  Dr. White stepped away from the meeting.

 XII.
Policy 2520.14, West Virginia College- and Career-Readiness


Standards for Technology and Computer Science


Mr. Burch presented Policy 2520.14 for the Board's consideration.  The repeal and replacement of Policy 2520.14, 21st Century Learning Skills and Technology Tools Content Standards and Objectives for West Virginia Schools with the West Virginia College- and Career‑Readiness Standards for Technology and Computer Science is recommended.  A new numbering system and the addition of grade band indicators will allow parents and teachers to guide and monitor progress since the standards are integrated across all grade levels. One specific middle school course and three high school courses were added to provide more offerings to students.  Counties still have the ability to utilize Career and Technical Education courses and/or create their own additional computer science courses.  This policy provides a focus for teachers to teach and students to learn those skills and competencies essential for future success in the workplace and further education.  Additionally it will allow students the option to utilize a computer science course for one of the required math and one of the required science courses.  President Green requested the Board be provided more in-depth information regarding the replacement policy.

Following discussion, Mr. Rotruck moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that Policy 2520.14 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment N.)  
XIII.
Policy 2520.19, West Virginia College- and Career-Readiness


Dispositions and Standards for Student Success for Grades K-12

Mr. Burch presented Policy 2520.19 for the Board's consideration.  The repeal and replacement of Policy 2520.19, 21st Century Advisor/Advisee 5‑12 Content Standards and Objectives for West Virginia Schools with the West Virginia College- and Career-Readiness Dispositions and Standards for Student Success for Grades K-12 is recommended. A new numbering system and the addition of grade band indicators will allow parents and teachers to guide and monitor progress since the standards are integrated across all grade levels.  This policy will provide students with opportunities to develop positive disposition to learning through integrated social/emotional experiences.

Following discussion, Dr. Wilson moved, and Mr. Rotruck seconded, that Policy 2520.19 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment O.)  Dr. White returned to the meeting.
XIV.
Recommendations of West Virginia Schools for


 Innovation in Education Designations


Mr. Burch (distributed information) presented recommendations for West Virginia Schools for Innovation in Education designations.  An Innovation in Education school is a public school in this state that applies to and is designated by the WVBE as an Innovation in Education School with a principal focus in one of the following areas: 1) science, technology, engineering, and math (STEM); 2) community school partnership; 3) entrepreneurship; 4) career pathways; and 5) the arts.  An Innovation in Education school is not prohibited from incorporating more than one of the five attributes into its program design, notwithstanding the primary designation.  Applicants were independently assessed by the selection committee based upon established evaluation rubrics. 

Following discussion, Ms. Kingery moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that Welch Elementary, Grandview Elementary, Richmond Elementary, Van Elementary, and Fort Gay PreK-8, be designated 2017 Innovation in Education grant recipients.  Upon the call for the question and the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment P.)

XV.
Closure of Valley Head Elementary School


Randolph County Ten Year (2010-2020)


Comprehensive Educational Facilities Plan (CEFP) (Continued)


President Green requested Superintendent Hewitt (distributed written request) present the written request of a waiver of Policy 6204 for the Board's consideration.    


Following discussion, Dr. Wilson moved, and Ms. Kingery seconded, that the waiver request of Policy 6204, specifically ". . . as it pertains to Sections 2.3, 2.4, and all other procedural requirements within Policy 6204, in order to effective a vote that complies with all parameters of Policy 6204" be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried with seven members voting yes, and one member, Mr. Campbell, voting no.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment L and addendum.)  President Green requested New Business items H. Policy 4110, Attendance, I. Policy 5000, Procedures for Designated Hiring and Transfer of School Personnel, and J.  Policy 5901, Alternative Certification Programs for the Education of Teachers, be taken up.
XVI.
Policy 4110, Attendance

Ms. Michele Blatt, Chief Officer, Division of School Effectiveness, presented Policy 4110 for the Board's consideration.  The Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA) removes the category "Awaiting Foster Care Placement" as part of McKinney-Vento Homeless Act identification of homeless students, and reintroduces the identification for all foster placements as "foster care" to receive school of origin services through an agreement with DHHR and WVDE under Title I, Part A.  This amendment aligns Policy 4110 with changes to ESSA.


Following discussion, Mr. Rotruck moved, and Dr. White seconded, that Policy 4110 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Q.)

XVII.
Policy 5000, Procedures for Designated Hiring


and Transfer of School Personnel


Ms. Heather Hutchens, General Counsel, WVDE Office of Legal Services and Accountability, presented Policy 5000 for the Board's consideration.  Changes to Policy 5000 are requested to bring the Policy in compliance with Legislative changes.  Specifically, the changes 1) update a code citation, 2) align the provisions allowing transfers to accommodate unforeseen changes in student population by moving the date from March 1 to May 1, and 3) update provisions regarding vacancies known to exist for the ensuing school year by adjusting the date from February 15 to March 1 and clarifying that instead of the positions going exclusively to employees subject to release that the positions be filled from among all qualified applicants and that individuals subject to release shall be considered to be applicants for all positions for which they are qualified and shall be considered before the position is posted for non-employees.

Following discussion, Mr. Rotruck moved, and Mr. Jackson seconded, that Policy 5000 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment R.)

XVIII.
Policy 5901, Alternative Certification Programs

for the Education of Teachers


Mr. Robert Hagerman, Executive Director, WVDE Office of Educator Effectiveness and Licensure, presented Policy 5901 for the Board's consideration.  Policy 5901 establishes the requirements and guidelines for developing alternative certification programs for the education of teachers. Policy 5901 creates alternative means for a qualified person to earn a professional teaching certificate to meet an area of critical shortage and need by authorizing a school district to offer a rigorous program for teacher certification in partnership with a regionally accredited IHE, an entity affiliated with a regionally accredited IHE, the WVDE, or a RESA. The proposed amendments to Policy 5901 will clarify current requirements.  Policy 5901 provides a means for qualified persons, many from our state's diverse work force, to earn professional teacher licensure while teaching in a classroom in an area of critical need and shortage.  Students will benefit in having a teacher who is qualified and certified to teach the subject matter being taught.  

Following discussion, Ms. Kingery moved, and Mr. Jackson seconded, that Policy 5901 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment S.)
XIX.
Recess


President Green recessed the meeting at 12:31 p.m. and stated that the meeting would reconvene in the same location between 2:45 and 3:00 p.m. following the Governor's legacy speech.  
XX.
Reconvene


President Green reconvened the meeting at 3:01 p.m., in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.


The following members were present:  President Green, Vice President Lloyd G. Jackson II, Secretary Beverly E. Kingery, Thomas W. Campbell, Tina H. Combs (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck, William M. White, James S. Wilson, and ex officio Michael J. Martirano, State Superintendent of Schools. Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.

President Green requested that New Business item D. West Virginia Measures of Academic Progress be taken up.  
XXI.
Policy 2340, West Virginia Measures of Academic Progress


Mr. Burch (distributed information) presented Policy 2340 for the Board's consideration.  The proposed changes reflect the changes in the tested grade levels for science from grade 4 to 5 in elementary school and grade 6 to 8 in middle school as granted in the WVBE-approved waiver in October 2016.  Students in grades 5 and 8 will now be tested in science instead of grades 4 and 6.  Proposed changes also may include recommendations to address issues surrounding assessments in grades 3 through 12, including discussion and possible action regarding assessments.


Following discussion, Ms. Kingery moved, and Dr. White seconded, that Policy 2340 be placed on public comment for 30 days.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Mc and addendum.)

Mr. Jackson moved (motion attached to Attachment Mc) that the WVDE, through the Office of Assessment, will develop and issue a Request for Proposal (RFP) to seek the most appropriate summative assessment for English language arts and mathematics in grades 3 through 8.  In considering those proposals, the Office of Assessment will take into account and balance all appropriate factors, including but not limited to the Key Assessment Criteria found to be important to West Virginia stakeholders in the “West Virginia Comprehensive Analysis of Summative Assessments (CASA)” developed by the West Virginia Education Alliance.  In addition, the Office of Assessment will assure that the implementation and administration of any new assessment will not disrupt the standards-based accountability system provided in WVBE Policy 2320.  The Office of Assessment will inform the WVBE of its progress, and final adoption of any assessment will be subject to the approval of the WVBE.  Mr. Campbell seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was unanimously carried. 

XXII.
WVBE Personnel Matters inclusive of Possible Employment


Actions Related to the Office of State Superintendent



President Green requested a motion to move into executive session for a personnel matter and stated that no other business will be taken up on return from executive session; the remaining agenda matters will be taken up on January 12. Mr. Jackson moved that the Board enter into executive session as provided in W. Va. Code §6‑9A‑4(b)(2)(A) [personnel exception].  Mr. Rotruck seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board entered into executive session at 4:03 p.m.  Mr. Campbell departed the executive session/meeting at 5:00 p.m.  Mrs. Combs departed the executive session/meeting at 5:10 p.m.
XXIII.
Return from Executive Session

President Green announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 5:11 p.m. with no action taken and called for a motion to approve the Board's personnel matters.    Dr. White moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the Board's personnel matters be approved.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment T.) 

XXIV.
Recess


President Green recessed the meeting at 5:13 p.m. and stated that the meeting would reconvene on January 12 at 9:00 a.m. in the same location.  
XXV.
Reconvene


President Green reconvened the January 11, 2017, meeting at 9:16 a.m., on January 12, 2017, in Capitol Building 6, Room 353, 1900 Kanawha Boulevard, East, Charleston, West Virginia.

The following members were present:  President Green, Vice President Lloyd G. Jackson II, Secretary Beverly E. Kingery, Thomas W. Campbell (via telephone), Tina H. Combs (via telephone), F. Scott Rotruck, William M. White, James S. Wilson, and ex officio Michael J. Martirano, State Superintendent of Schools. Members absent were ex officios Paul L. Hill, Chancellor, West Virginia Higher Education Policy Commission, and Sarah Armstrong Tucker, Chancellor, West Virginia Council for Community and Technical College Education.

President Green requested that Office of Education Performance Audit items be taken up.  
XXVI.
Office of Education Performance Audits (OEPA) Director's Report


Ms. Susan O'Brien, Director (distributed information), Office of Education Performance Audits, provided brief remarks regarding the annual review and issuance of approval status to county boards of education.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment X.)

XXVII
.

Cyclical Reviews for Lincoln and Mason Counties 


Schools and Board of Education Offices


Ms. O'Brien presented Cyclical Reviews for Lincoln and Mason Counties Schools and Board of Education Offices for the Board's consideration.  The Legislature amended and reenacted W. Va. Code §18-2E-5, which led to the WVBE repeal and replacement of Policy 2320, A Process for Improving Education: Performance Based Accreditation System. The primary focus of the new accreditation process is providing feedback on practices and processes that correlate with high student success and improvement and continuous improvement of all schools. Policy and Code compliance are also monitored. In response to Policy 2320 (effective July 1, 2014) and the direction of WVBE, the OEPA instituted initial On-Site Reviews of the High Quality Process Standards in all West Virginia public schools during the 2014-2015 and 2015-2016 school years. Beginning with school year 2016-2017, the OEPA is conducting on-site reviews of each school, school system and RESA in the state once every four years. Logan and Wayne Counties schools and board of education offices participated in the on-site reviews during November and December 2016.


Mr. Rotruck moved, and Dr. Wilson seconded, that the individual reports be approved and any school in which a function rating was lowered to emerging or unsatisfactory or policy or Code was found non‑compliant be required to revise the strategic plan within 30 days and begin corrective action.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment U.)   

XXVIII.
Fayette County Annual Review

Executive Session


Ms. O'Brien (distributed information) presented the Fayette County annual review for the Board's consideration.  At least once each year during the period of intervention, the OEPA shall assess the readiness of the county board to accept return of control of the system or school from the state board and sustain the improvements, and shall make a report and recommendations to the state board supported by documented evidence of the progress made on the goals and action plans.  Mr. Terry George, Superintendent of Fayette County Schools, addressed the Board regarding the annual review.

President Green requested a motion to move into executive session for Fayette County matters.  Mr. Jackson moved that the Board enter into executive session as provided in W. Va. Code §18-2E-5 to discuss Fayette County.  Mr. Rotruck seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  The Board entered into executive session at 9:27 a.m. 

XXIX.
Return from Executive Session

President Green announced that the Board had returned from executive session at 10:10 a.m. with no decisions made or action taken and requested recommendations from Ms. O'Brien regarding Fayette County.  
Ms. O'Brien recommended that partial control be returned to Fayette County.  Superintendent Martirano addressed the Board in support of the return of partial control to Fayette County with the exception facilities and funding of facilities.

President Green called for a motion regarding the recommendation.  Dr. White moved to return local control to Fayette County in all areas excepting facilities and finances as related to facilities on February 6, 2017, contingent upon the county executing a Memorandum of Understanding to be drafted in collaboration with WVDE staff and the OEPA and that the State Superintendent's appointee remain in place while any aspect of the intervention remains with the WVBE.  Dr. Wilson seconded the motion and upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment X.)   President Green stepped away from the meeting; Vice President Jackson took charge of the meeting.  
XXX.

WVBE Coordinator of Board Agencies Report



Mr. Jason L. Butcher, WVBE Coordinator of Board Agencies, provided brief remarks regarding his work with Board agencies since last month's meeting.

XXXI.
Superintendent Report


Superintendent Martirano provided the following reports:  ESSA and teacher evaluation updates (assisted by Ms. Blatt/PowerPoint presentation), finance/budget report (assisted by Mr. Terry Harless/PowerPoint presentation, Chief Officer, Division of Finance and Administration and Ms. Amy Willard [distributed information], Executive Director, WVDE Office of School Finance), and overview of Policy 6200, Handbook on Planning School Facilities (assisted by Mr. Pickens).  President Green returned to the meeting during the finance/budget report. (PowerPoint presentations and copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Y.)  

XXXII.
Capacity Building for Priority Schools and Intervention Counties 

Ms. Blatt introduced Dr. Andy Whisman (distributed information), Executive Director, WVDE Office of Research, Accountability and Data Governance, who provided information regarding total point annual projects to the "acceptable" school performance grade.  Ms. Blatt (distributed information) provided an update regarding support provided to priority and A-F schools.  (Copies appended to Official Minutes, Attachment Z.)


President Green deferred New Business item A. Memorandum of Agreement Between the West Virginia Board of Education and West Virginia Department of Health and Human Resources for Newborn Hearing Screening Project on the Campus of the West Virginia Schools for the Deaf and the Blind to a future agenda in order to allow Ms. Tuckwiller to obtain additional information regarding the request.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment K.)
XXXIII.
Update - WVBE Actions for Improved Outcomes and


Accountability Plan, 2017 Legislative Agenda, and RESA PERD Audit



President Green provided information regarding the Board's response to the PERD audit and charged the Board's Accountability Committee to focus on the PERD audit particularly RESAs' responsibility with regard to student achievement and school support and other audit findings as appropriate.  Superintendent Martirano requested a one page document regarding RESA be crafted for use during the legislative session.  Ms. Donna Hoylman Peduto (distributed information), WVBE Director of Operations, provided an update regarding actions taken by the Board to improve educational outcomes and support to county boards of education.  President Green and Ms. Kingery led a discussion regarding the Board's 2017 legislative agenda.  (Copy appended to Official Minutes, Attachment AA.) 

XXXIV.
Future Meetings

The next regular meeting of the WVBE will be held February 8, 2017, in Charleston, West Virginia. The meeting will continue on February 9, 2017, if the agenda is not completed on February 8, 2017.  

XXXV.
Adjourn


President Green called for a motion to adjourn.  Ms. Kingery moved, and Dr. White seconded, that the meeting be adjourned.  Upon the call for the question the motion was carried unanimously; the meeting was adjourned at 11:48 a.m. 

Minutes approved by the Board on February 8, 2017.


______________________________________________






Thomas W. Campbell, President


______________________________________________






Harold L. Hatfield Jr., Vice President
Minutes were recorded by 
    Virginia M. Harris

  Secretary to the Board 
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